Our Case Number: ABP-317742-23
Planning Authority Reference Number:

Bord
Pleanala

David Bowman
102 South Park
Foxrock

Dublin 18
D18F2Y9

Date: 13 October 2023

Re: BusConnects Bray to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
Bray to Dublin City Centre.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

An Bord Pleandla has received your recent submission (including your fee of €50) in relation to the
above-mentioned proposed road development and will take it into consideration in its determination of
the matter.

Please note that the proposed road development shall not be carried out unless the Board has
approved it or approved it with modifications.

If you have any queries in the mean time, please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at
laps@pleanala.ie

Please quote the above mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any cotrespondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

Wyt ol
Sarah Caulfield
Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737287
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102 South Park

Foxrock,
Dublin 18
D18 F2Y9
An Bord Pleanala (Strategic Infrastructure Division)
64 Marlborough Street,
Dublin 1,
D01 va02
10 October 2023

Re: Bray to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme - Number on map deposited at NTA
1001({29).2e - Green verge along Stillorgan road adjoining South Park Dublin 18.

To whom it may concern,

Regarding the above-mentioned extract from the schedule of work, we would like to raise an
objection on the basis that the opening of the proposed laneway into South Park is an
entirely unnecessary undertaking.

There already exists a laneway, providing similar access from the existing bus stop, located
on the Map with a designation 1001{28).1e.

This laneway, connecting the Stillorgan Road to Beech Park is a mere 10 metres beyond the
proposed new lane. This laneway already has a madern concrete path and suitable access to
the Beech Park / South Park estates. Its existence surely renders the proposed works utterly
redundant and as such, unnecessary.

With no material benefit to the proposed works, this work must represent a complete waste
of money with no additional benefit to the residents of either Beech Park or South Park, nor
providing any greater access beyond that which already exists.

Sincerely

David Bowman




